Sleepy Hollow Bulletin



TAKE PRIDE IN YOUR COMMUNITY

Sleepy Hollow volunteers needed. Contact David Swaim Davidshha@gmail.com 415-710-5504

SHHA President - David Swaim: Davidshha@gmail.com, 415-710-5504

SHHA Vice President -

Jan Blackford: shhamembers@gmail.com

Bulletin Editor - Norma Novy: normanovy@comcast.net, 415-499-9409



Tennis Club - Jeff Wells: jeffwells@aol.com



Swim Team - Erin Sher presidentshst@gmail.com.

Legend Club -

Ronda Lundbaek lundbaek@comcast.net

Clubhouse Manager - Steve Knox: stevekno@comcast.net, 415-578-8632

Marin County Supervisor Katie Rice: 415-473-7825 krice@marincounty.org

Marin County Sheriff: 415-479-2311 (9-1-1 if crime in progress)

California Highway Patrol: 415-924-1100

www.shha.org

PRESIDENT'S LETTER

want to share with you several important issues and opportunities for our community.

Our Community Center Rebuild effort is the ongoing priority of your SHHA Board and many volunteers who have been working to move the project forward as follows:

- Refined the construction scope/budget to lower costs, in the event revenues are lower than once forecast.
- Obtained final approval for all permits. We will pick up the final permit when we can set a construction start date.
- Furthered our relationships with commercial lenders.
- Begun planning for additional fundraising and private lending initiatives.

The urgency is greater than ever to revitalize our clubhouse as the treasured community asset it is. We expect to announce before our July 4 celebration a more detailed plan and timeline for funding and construction, and meetings for your review and input. We will have a plan that accomplishes the long-planned-for rebuild or we will have an alternative. Stay tuned for regular updates in this space.

Sleepy Hollow Fire Protection District (SHFPD) will conduct classes "Living with Fire."

We encourage all Sleepy Hollow residents to attend the "Living with Fire" class being offered 3 times in March and April at the Community Center. This class will help you to be better prepared for both a routine fire we could experience at any time or a catastrophic event like the Napa/Sonoma fire. The SHHA also plans to work with the Fire District to develop a Neighborhood Preparedness Coordinator Program, which is part of the presentation in these classes. Please see the SHFPD article on page 3 of this Bulletin for more details. These classes demonstrate the value to our community of a strong Fire Protection District, including the potential of an enhanced disaster preparedness learning center, as well as an emergency communication and recovery center for the community.

Traffic and Safety Concerns

I also want to share that over the course of the last year Jan Blackford and I have been meeting with San Domenico School and County officials to discuss current traffic and safety concerns for both the school and our Sleepy Hollow neighborhood.

The school operates under a traffic management plan that is based on a 1995 study, and which was put in place in 1998. They are hoping to update the plan to provide needed flexibility for the school, more access to the school for the Sleepy Hollow community, and investment by the school in safety and traffic calming measures, without significantly increasing congestion on Butterfield, particularly during peak times. San Domenico will be hosting a series of coffees inviting you to campus to learn more about their communitybuilding inquiry on traffic and safety in our shared Sleepy Hollow neighborhood. The coffees will be Thursday, March 15, 8:30 -9:45 a.m. | Monday, March 19, 3:30 - 4:45 p.m., and | Wednesday, March 21, 6:30-7:45 p.m. You are invited to RSVP at www.sandomenico.org/community2018.

The Wobble Factor and WPS: Driving to Save Lives

A Sleepy Hollow neighbor, himself a biker who has grandchildren who sometimes wobble and do the unexpected, shared with me his "rules of the road," which he calls "The Wobble Factor and Worst Possible Scenario (WPS)." See the full story on page 3.

And finally, I saw a great life lesson at my daughter's sixth grade basketball game the other day. Two girls went to the floor and fought for a loose ball. They were tenacious, ripping the ball out of each other's hands, the referee blew the whistle for a jump ball. The girls stopped and helped each other up and continued playing. I think it's OK to fight for what you want, but always be courteous during that fight.

David Swaim, President



News & Notes from Supervisor Katie Rice

All About Bikes!

Two bike related items this month sure to generate strong opinions. If you have questions or comments or want more info on either, please shoot me an email at krice@marincounty.org.

E-bike Use on Marin County Open Space.

Under current, long standing Marin County code/regulation, "motorized vehicles" as a general category are prohibited on Marin County Open Space District properties and preserves. As interpreted by county lawyers for enforcement purposes "motorized vehicles" includes any vehicle (bikes included) that benefits from a power source other than the pure muscle capacity of its human rider. As such, under current regulation, electric bikes of all types including even minimally powered "pedal assist" are considered illegal on open space fire roads and trails.

Fast forward to January of this year when the Board of Supervisors was asked to consider a spate of code amendments, including language clarifying the definition of motorized vehicles, to make crystal clear that electric-bikes, as well as other types of motorized vehicles, are included in the definition and as such prohibited.

The agenda item created quite an uproar. As it turns out, there are a growing cadre of mountain bike riders for whom their own human power has

diminished for one reason or another, and for whom a pedal assist mountain bike provides them just enough "assist" to continue mountain biking in our hilly terrain here in Marin. Many of them reached out to me and my colleagues and showed up at our board meeting to plead their case. The discussion forced the board to go quickly up the learning curve re: the various types/classes of electric bikes—which, as it turns out—are not all created equal; and made clear that a broader community discussion and policy deliberation around this issue was needed.

Hence our decision in January to make no changes to code language (except for allowing for mobility impaired accommodation). We also directed open space staff to develop policy recommendations regarding e-bike use both on open space preserves and our multi-use paths.

So, for those interested, stay tuned. I expect community outreach and formal discussion to begin later this year and take some months to complete. To stay on top of this topic subscribe to Marin County Parks updates at https://service.govdelivery.com/accounts/CAMARIN/subscriber/new?qsp=1499.

Bikes on the Richmond San Rafael Bridge.

Please know that while I am very much in favor of making it easier and safer for folks to commute, recreate and generally get around by bike, some investments and routes are more practical to pursue than others. In my assessment, a bike lane on the Richmond San Rafael bridge does not meet that practicality (or priority) test,

Your Sleepy Hollow Real Estate Specialist for 30 Years #1 in Highest Dollar Volume in Sleepy Hollow - 2017



DARLENE HANLEY 415.454.7600 DarHanley@comcast.net

darhanley.cbintouch.com | CalRE #00945576



GLOBAL LUXURY.

particularly if a bike option would preclude congestion relief for the vast majority of users (auto and public transit) dependent on the bridge. I say this with particular sensitivity to the fact that we here in Marin depend largely on a workforce that commutes from Contra Costa County. If there are obvious solutions to relieving the gridlock that these folks experience on most commute days, we should seek to implement them. As such, during a recent discussion at the Transportation Authority of Marin board meet-

ing, I supported sending a letter of request to the regional transportation "powers that be" to explore what would need to happen to relieve the eastbound morning gridlock on the bridge including restoring a third lane for autos, similar to what is being done for the eastbound lower deck (and that work is almost complete!).

But, important to note, just as with third lane on the lower deck, it should not be assumed that all it will take is painting a stripe on the bridge. We need to understand (and address) whatever needs to be fixed on both sides of bridge. (Eg. the eastbound approach merge and toll plaza as primary culprits in initial backup on Contra Costa side.) And we also need to understand (and have a plan to address if necessary) what might happen on west/Marin side of bridge if/when an increased volume of traffic heads for 101 via Sir Francis Drake and San Rafael via 580. To stay informed on this and other county issues, subscribe to my newsletter at https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/CAMARIN/subscriber/new?topic_id=CAMARIN_75.

Welcome to the Hollow

If you are new to Sleepy Hollow, or know someone who is, please contact SHHA Board Member Cathy Sarkisian [csark@comcast.net] so we can arrange a proper welcome.

Also, if you would like to get involved in welcoming new residents, either by gathering information or delivering gifts and cards, please contact Cathy, as well.



The Wobble Factor and WPS: **Driving to Save Lives**

The posted speed limit along Butterfield Road is 30 mph, 25 mph when children are present, and 25 mph on most other Sleepy Hollow streets. As drivers, we need to understand that any posted limit can sometimes be way too fast. Consider the Wobble Factor, "the unintended or surprise movement askew from the intended straight path." Our young kids might wobble, or even suddenly dart in a new direction or cross the street to catch up with a friend, despite constant words of caution from parents. When kids on bikes, skateboards,

or walking are present, we need to invoke the WPS principal: What is the Worst Possible Scenario (WPS) here? and act accordingly. Often this means slowing to a crawl until the child is well and safely behind you. For that matter, we should use special caution for every pedestrian or biker, with extra caution for people walking together, talking on cell phones, or walking dogs.

Prepare for the WPS by slowing down and moving into the opposing lane if there is no on-coming traffic. The few seconds we lose will save lives.



Sleepy Hollow Fire Board: "Living with Fire" 3 classes in March & April

The Sleepy Hollow Fire Protection District is sponsoring a fire prevention class entitled "Living With Fire." The class will be held at the SHHA Community Center on Wednesday, March 28 from 6:00-8:00 p.m.; Saturday, April 7 from 10:00-12:00 p.m.; and Wednesday, April 18 from 6:00-8:00 p.m. This class will be taught by Sleepy Hollow resident and retired firefighter Dan Dunnigan and is specifically tailored to our community. Topics will include:

Risks and Hazards: Learn about the history of fire in Sleepy Hollow and our unique risks and hazards. What lessons can be learned from the fires in Napa/Sonoma?

Evacuation: What are the emergency warning systems? When and where do we go? What are the evacuation routes? What do we bring? How do we prepare – "The Ready, Set, Go Program." Get involved in our Summer Evacuation Exercise and Safety Fair.

Vegetation Management: What is the WUI? What is the Ember Zone? Protecting the Hollow: find out about our ridge top fuel break, fire road maintenance and roadside vegetation clearance projects.

Defensible Space: Get ready for our 2018 Residential Inspection Program. How much clearance do you need? What plants are safe? What plants should be removed? When to remove or limb up trees.

Structural Ignitability: Tips to harden your home and make it safer: Upgrade and/or maintain: roofing, vents, windows, fencing, wooden decks, garage doors, and sprinklers.

Neighborhood Preparedness: We want your suggestions for identifying and recruiting volunteer neighborhood preparedness coordinators to serve as local preparedness organizers.

Important Swim Team Dates!

March 13: Last day for swim team refunds! March 25, 9am-12pm: Volunteer clean-up

Swim team hosts it's annual volunteer Clubhouse clean-up when swim team members donate their time to help the SHHA by cleaning up the Clubhouse grounds, bathrooms, snack-shack,

etc. Thanks to SHHA's amazing volunteer, Steve Knox, for helping us get things sparkling for spring and summer use.

Swim team practice has started! Welcome to the many new Sea Lions! Please continue to drive extra slowly around the Clubhouse. The swim team was happy to donate funds toward the SHHA project that greatly expanded Clubhouse parking on Butterfield. We hope everyone in our community will benefit when visiting the Clubhouse or when coming to cheer at a Sea Lions meet! First Home swim meet is May 5.

MMWD: HOW SAFE ARE MARIN'S DAMS?

By Jack Gibson, MMWD Board Member, February 12, 2018 It has been one year since the newspaper headlines reported the crisis at Oroville, with pictures depicting water cascading through and over the giant spillway of the huge Oroville Dam. In February 2017, Oroville Dam, the highest in the country at 770 feet high, presented the immediate threat of a potential catastrophe. The threat of a 30-foot wall of water heading down on the town of 8,000 people, its many Gold-Country tourists, and the downstream residents, required the immediate evacuation of nearly 200,000 people. A year later the newspapers are still reporting on the near disaster.

It brings us all to raise the question: How safe are Marin's dams? The water district manages and maintains seven reservoirs and dams capturing and storing 75% of our water supply. Each year, the District inspects each dam and spillway jointly with an inspector from the Division of Safety of Dams (DSOD) under the California Department of Water Resources. The most recent DSOD inspection determined that all of the dams are in good condition. In addition to the annual DSOD inspections, our district has a comprehensive Dam Safety Program to make sure that all of our dams and spillways are safe and functioning properly. The program has three parts: monitoring, frequent inspections and maintenance, and preparation for emergencies.



We are a non-profit music school located in Downtown San Anselmo offering private lessons, semi-private lessons, and small group classes (maximum of four students) on a variety of instruments, including voice, in 30, 45, and 60 minute increments. Our friendly, expert instructors are all active, performing musicians. We also offer coaching on the great classical chamber music repertoire for musicians of all ages and skill levels. Visit our website for more information and to schedule your free consultation.

Marin Community Music School

55 San Anselmo Ave San Anselmo, CA 94960 415-451-1708 www.marincommunitymusicschool.org The District monitors conditions at the dams and spillways to ensure they are functioning as intended. Instruments placed on and in the dams track and record parameters such as water seepage, dam movement, and water pressure. Monthly visual inspections of each dam are carried out by District engineers. District rangers tour the dams even more often, as MMWD rangers live on-site at Phoenix, Alpine and Soulajule dams.

Through ongoing maintenance, the District is able to protect the dams from deterioration and prolong their lifespans. In addition to the joint annual inspection with DSOD, the District sends an instrumentation report to the Division of Dam Safety. After each site inspection, DSOD provides written reports of field observations and findings for each dam. These reports are available on the District website, marinwater.org.

The water District's post-earthquake evaluation team is core to the Dam Safety Program. After significant earthquakes, trained personnel inspect the dams for any signs of damage, and the dam monuments are surveyed by the District surveyor to check for any vertical or horizontal movement. In addition, MMWD works with other agencies and public safety personnel on emergency action planning and training exercises.

Kids Movie Night Is Back! "Coco," Pizza, Popcorn, Friends, Fun!

Saturday, March 10, 5:30-8:00 p.m. Movie: "Coco," Rated PG (1 hr. 47 min.) Age: 4+; Sleepy Hollow Community Center Golden Globes winner and Academy Award nominee for Best Animated Feature, coming to a theater near you! Attendance is limited to 50 children and is open to all SHHA members, both 2017 and new joiners for 2018 (Join Now at shha.org, Membership page). Be sure we have your email address so you will receive an rsvp invitation to register your child.

Bring blanket or pillow. We will have pizza, juices, water, and plenty of popcorn. Kids join their friends for the red carpet treatment while parents (or grandparents) enjoy their own night out (or in). Arrive at 5:30 and bring your child in with you to check in. Stay as long as you like and watch the movie, or return at 8:00 p.m. to pick up your child. If you would like to chaperone (adult or teen), please let us know when you rsvp.

Special thanks to Lauren Westfall and Jennifer Adams for staging this popular event.



SHHA Board Report February Minutes

February 1, 2018. Call to Order 7:15 p.m.

Board Members Present: Jan Blackford presiding for David Swaim, Scott Hintergardt, Bradley Johnson, Matt Testa, Cathy Sarkisian, Spencer Adams, Shaun Westfall, Pete Mayer, taking the minutes, and Rob Osier.

Guests Attending: Steve Knox

NEW WEBSITE UPDATE - Spencer Adams updated the board on his progress on the new SHHA.org website. Following a design process where a range of vendors were reviewed and two ultimately selected to create demo sites, a finalist was selected. The new site will be in closed beta testing soon and will feature a membership portal where SHHA families can pay dues, view the events calendar and register for activities. We anticipate the new site will be up and running this spring.

WELCOME COMMITTEE - Cathy Sarkisian updated the board on her progress towards reinvigorating the SHHA welcoming committee, for newcomers to Sleepy Hollow. She is in the process of identifying community members who are interested in visiting with our new neighbors and putting together a brochure or some other literature discussing Sleepy Hollow's history, highlighting our community events, and talking about the SHHA and its role.

MEMBERSHIP 2018 DISCUSSION AND ACTION - Jan Blackford reviewed the expanded use of the clubhouse for non-SHHA events, including the new use of the clubhouse by MarinFit. Other, similar, opportunities to increase facility use and create new neighborhood recreational opportunities were discussed, along with discussion of the upcoming movie night for kids. Also discussed, in concert with the web site update, was the reduction in number of printed Sleepy Hollow Bulletins, with a planned reduction from 12 to six printed editions annually supplemented by monthly email distribution. Print editions will be delivered to SHHA members who request and we will monitor the effectiveness of electronic editions. This will recognize a cost savings to the community. Finally, the Board reviewed the 2018 Membership Drive letter, expected to be in the mail February 15.

BUILDING, GROUNDS, AND POOL STAFFING UPDATE -

Steve Knox updated the board on the engagement of a new summer manager, Marin Catholic and SHAQ coach Sophie Waldron. Sophie will be responsible for the staffing of pool attendants and lifeguards. Steve has also discussed renting the pool to other swim programs and is in serious discussions with North Bay Aquatics (an adult-focused program) as a possible tenant. North Bay's hours would not interfere with SHAQ's use of the pool.

There were no reports from Budget or Vegetation Management.

The problem of speeding on our streets was discussed, including the potential for speed bumps, more signage, traffic circles. The matter was referred to Butterfield Safe Streets Committee.

The Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. until March 1, 7:00 p.m. Submitted by Pete Mayer for Jen Gauna.

Sleepy Hollow Pool News

Expanded Preseason Adult Lap Swim, March, April, May

- Saturdays, March 3 April 21, 12:30 p.m.–2:30 p.m.
- Sundays, March 4 May 20, 9:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m.
- March Adult Lap Swim dates open to all: come try out the pool.
- Heated to 83 degrees F.

2018 Sleepy Hollow Pool memberships required from 4/1

3 lap lanes will be available. Consider sharing a lane if necessary. Thanks to Paul Birich, who will be conducting swim lessons in the rest of the pool.

Welcome Sophie Waldron, our 2018 pool manager, who will recruit, hire, and manage the guard and snack bar staff. Sophie has community pool management experience and is a coach for Sleepy Hollow Aquatics, introduced to us by Mark Anderson.

Sea Lions Swim Team Practice Begins February 26

Use special caution when driving near the Community Center weekday afternoons. First Home swim meet is May 5.

Pool opens May 26th for family recreational swim

Residents may join the pool at any time. Resident family pool membership is \$250 (\$200 for seniors), plus SHHA membership. Visit shha.org, for details, JOIN NOW button for one-stop immediate registration and payment, or to download forms residents may print and mail. Allow at least 2 weeks for mail processing.

Families outside Sleepy Hollow may register on a space available basis beginning March 1, with priority for returning members through April 1.



Zamira Solari Realtor®

Zamira lives and breathes Sleepy Hollow real estate! Put her expertise, enthusiasm and proven track record to work today



- **#1** for sales volume in Sleepy Hollow
- **#1** for number of homes sold in Sleepy Hollow
- **#1** for luxury home sales in San Anselmo

Zamira is proud to have sponsored the following organizations in our community: Sleepy Hollow Charitable Foundation, Sleepy Hollow Swim Team, Valley Breakers, San Anselmo Youth Sports, Drake High School Athletics, Film Night in the Park and many more.

Zamira Solari 415.509.1479 zamira.solari@pacunion.com

www.ZamiraKnowsMarin.com INTERNATIONAL

SHHA 2018 Membership Sign-Up Is Now Open

Your voice and membership support guide the SHHA to pursue and deliver programs and activities that you find most valuable, and allow ongoing commitments for the benefit of the whole Sleepy Hollow community. Dues cover about 80% of regular cash expenses (excluding SH Pool) that we devote annually for the programs and activities our community and SHHA members enjoy. Make Sleepy Hollow work and play by paying your dues, speaking up and bringing your ideas to help shape what we do as a community, and volunteering to make things happen.

JOIN NOW at SHHA.org

Use the JOIN NOW button at shha.org, now available on the Home page and Membership page. Pay and complete required information electronically, with no fees and no paperwork. If you do not use the JOIN NOW button, you may pay by check and mail your check to SHHA, 1317 Butterfield Road, San Anselmo, CA 94960, with the application forms available on the Membership page.

Special Benefits to SHHA Members:

- Attendance at Board Meetings. Bring your ideas and help Sleepy Hollow work (and play)
- Vote at annual membership meetings, now planned for spring 2018 and January 2019.
- Sleepy Hollow Bulletin mailed to your home six times a year. To receive all issues by postal mail, request by the 15th of any month to receive that month and subsequent months.
- Invitation to Movie Nights for Kids (next on March 10)
- Complimentary coupons for use at June poolside social (date to be announced)
- Reduced rates for clubhouse rentals and Bulletin advertising
- Some renters of the SH Community Center may choose to offer discounts to SHHA members.
- Eligible for membership in Sleepy Hollow Pool, Tennis Club, and Legend Club.

Community Wide Traditions and Resources

- Sleepy Hollow Community Center hosts public meetings and classes relevant to our quality of life and safety, including the SHFPD, is home to the Boy Scouts and Cub Scouts and the SH Sea Lions Swim Team, and is a place where residents can host special occasions for their families or friends and colleagues.
- July4th, Parade, Fun Run, and all-day celebration at Sleepy Hollow Community Center and Pool.
- Sleepy Hollow Bulletin, posted monthly to shha.org and mailed three times a year to all.
- Creek Committee, leading the effort to prevent flooding, and Butterfield Corridor, Safe Streets Committee. Participate in open meetings at the SH Community Center, read about both of these committees at shha.org, and see updates in the SH Bulletin.
- Community gatherings, including June and August pool and poolside socials, President's Annual Party in December, and special events such as family Halloween Party.
- Advocacy on behalf of our community and collaboration with schools, other community partners, and public agencies, which recently led to continuation of public bus service and assistance

in pampas grass removal on parts of Butterfield, and continues with traffic planning, fire safety awareness and training, disaster readiness, and improving visibility of Stop signs with vegetation management.

In keeping with our intent to manage revenue and expense so that extreme increases are not necessary, and still the best deal in Marin County, 2018 dues are:

Resident: SHHA \$245 (+optional SHPool \$250 = \$495). Senior: SHHA \$210 (+optional SHPool \$200 = \$410)

Please use the JOIN NOW button at shha.org, now available on the Home page and Membership page. Pay and complete required information electronically, with no fees and no paperwork. If you do not use the JOIN NOW button, you may pay by check and mail your check to SHHA, 1317 Butterfield Road, San Anselmo, CA 94960, with the application forms available on the Membership page. The more families who show this support, and the more volunteerism, the more we can accomplish together for fun and safety. If you have questions or difficulty in the process, contact shhamembers@gmail.com.

Sleepy Hollow Tennis Club



Dear Sleepy Hollow Neighbors,

Look for our postcard in your mail this month highlighting all the great reasons to join the Sleepy Hollow Tennis Club!

- 1. A friendly neighborhood playing experience for all levels
- 2. Six new courts nestled among the oaks and redwoods
- 3. Individual and group lessons by club pro, Rob Jessen
- 4. Saturday and Sunday morning ladies doubles tennis, and men's "drop-in" doubles tennis
- 5. Weekly use of the courts and club ball machine (except for San Domenico School priority use)
- 6. Doubles and mixed doubles tournaments throughout the year
- 7. Low annual membership fee, just \$315 for the entire family (no monthly dues)

SPECIAL ADDED BONUS IF YOU SIGN UP BEFORE MAY 1ST!

8. The Sleepy Hollow Tennis Club is offering new members who sign up between now and May 1st for a full year, two FREE tennis

lessons with club pro, Rob

Jessen.

Please visit our website at www.sleepyhollowtennis.org or call me directly at (415) 455-8897 to sign up today.

See you on the courts! — Jeff Wells, President

Kevin Fox, Chris Staskus, President Jeff Wells, and Pat Dunn welcome new members to the SHTC!



IF DISASTER STRUCK...WOULD YOU FROM ELDER SCAMS **BE READY?**

Could you evacuate your house on short notice? If disaster struck, could your loved ones easily access your records and instructions? Professional organizer Louise Berto can help you prepare for an unexpected exit, including an emergency bag, a binder with crucial information, and digital backup copies. Licensed and bonded, local references. 415-810-4704 or 415-460-1346, louise.berto@apluses.com

ADMINISTRATIVE/ **SHIPPING ASSISTANT** WANTED

Small, specialized San Rafael sales company seeks quality parttime Administrative/Shipping assistant capable of multiple functions including sales orders, inventory, warehouse maintenance/ organization, product shipping via UPS or common carrier, mass email marketing, information technology, and diversified functions within our established family business. Knowledge of Excel, Word, or even FileMaker Pro is helpful. Good oral/written skills, excellent phone manner, and being detail oriented are needed in this job. Capacity to lift up to 35 pounds is mandatory. Work schedule approximately 3-4 days a week from 9:30-3:30. Salary negotiable. Please send cover letter/resume to jim@ boswellcompany.com or call (415) 609-6758 to discuss opportunity.

PROTECTYOURSELF

An elder fraud specialist from Marin County Health and Human Services will give a presentation in March or April, with at least one session hosted at Sleepy Hollow Presbyterian Church. Learn how to recognize and respond to scam attempts. For more info, email louise.berto@apluses.com or call 415-810-4704.

SLEEPY HOLLOW REAL ESTATE

Resident real estate advisors with many years experience in selling Sleepy Hollow homes. Call for advice or with questions about the market and home values. Peter & Karin Narodny, Sotheby's International Realty, 415-847-4899, peter@marinrealestate. net. "We donate \$500 to the Sleepy Hollow fund for every neighborhood home that we sell." BRE #00708646

FASTAND FRIENDLY **MAC HELP**

I'll help you get your Mac, iPad, and iPhone to play well together. 24 years solving Sleepy Hollow's **Mac Problems**

Help with Mac, iPhone and iPad

- Mac OS installs & Upgrades
- Mac repairs
- Installs of Ram, Hard drives and backup systems
- Printers and wi-fi Setup
- New Mac shopping (I will guide you to the right Mac for you, and help you find the best price on it, I have great resources

for new and used Macs.

- I can move data from old Mac to your new Mac or iPad or iPhone.
- Show you the best way to use iPhotos and Photos app
- I can show you how to get the best out of your iPhone and iPad

Favorite of Families & Seniors Call 7 days/week. 10 am-8 pm After-dinner house calls available.Mac Attack? Call Zack! 415-721-2127.

TWO NEW LISTINGS:

The feel of Sleepy Hollow in San Rafael –1FairhillsResort.com Remodeled mid-century modern on 1/2 acre. Tropical grounds w/pool, spa, extensive lawn and patios. \$1,995,000.

Also, HIP, MODERN TOTALLY RENOVATED 4BR/3.5BA Plus 1BR/1BA GUEST & 4 CAR Garage. 32HighlandAve.com \$2,235,000

Jeff Sterley 415-359-4871 jeff.sterley@pacunion.com homesofmarin.com Pacific Union

BEFIXED COMPUTER SOLUTIONS

Long-time Sleepy Hollow resident with years of tech experience. Fix your wireless, upgrade to Win7, speed up your computer, digital photo, networking, upgrades. Only \$45 per hour! Call Dennis Crumley, BEFIXED, 415-706-7396.

HANDYMAN WITH ABRAIN

Les Ditson specializes in repair, restoration, and/or installation work for people who want solutions more than remedies. A Sleepy

Hollow resident himself, Les is an excellent neighbor to have! "Les Ditson is a skilled, careful craftsman as well as all-around repairman. He's the one to call if you want a handyman with a brain." A.S. - San Anselmo, Les Ditson 415-497-0523.

PLAN YOUR MOVE NOW!

If you're thinking of selling your home, now is the time to make the improvements to achieve top dollar for your home. Let me ease you through the process. I have an extensive list of professional referrals to help you present your home at its best.

Darlene Hanley "Your Sleepy Hollow Specialist for 30 Years" Coldwell Banker Real Estate Global Luxury Specialist 415-454-7600 Darhanley@ comcast.net CalBRE#00945576.

PET & BABYSITTER AVAILABLE IN **SLEEPY HOLLOW NEIGHBORHOOD**

Responsible Marin Catholic freshman honors student available on weekends for petsitting or babysitting. CPR trained and certified for Child and Baby Sitting Safety. For availability please call **Ava Johnson** at 415-462-5866 or email avanjohnson@gmail.com.

FREE! COMPOSTED **HORSE MANURE**

for mulching and soil amendment. Easy access; bring your own shovel. Call the Bertos at 415-454-

Sleepy Hollow Presbyterian Church

Home of the Justice Garden and the Mexico Mission

- Mexico Mission Homebuilding Trip Kick-Off BBQ Find Out About the Trip! - Sunday, March 4 at 5:00 p.m. 9th Graders and Up, with Parents Invited; RSVP to Katie at the Church Office shpchurch@comcast.net. This year's trip departs Saturday, June 16 and returns Saturday, June 23.
- Season of Lent Begins Sunday, Feb. 18 with Sacred Circle Awakening to Holy Moments. Leave Regret, Resentment, and Worry Behind and Claim Peace and Joy.
- The Joy of Easter, Sunday, April 1st!

All are welcome every Sunday morning at 9:30 a.m. for Inspiration, Music, and Friendship. Children's Program provided.

Youth Group for Middle School and High School Sunday Mornings and Youth Chefs Cook for the Homeless First Sundays of the Month 4-6 p.m. Singers rehearse Wednesdays at 7:30 p.m. - New singers welcome!



Mexico Mission from 2017

Rev. Bev Brewster, Pastor, 100 Tarry Road, San Anselmo, 415-453-8221 • 415-446-8267 cell www.sleepyhollowchurch.org



Sleepy Hollow Homes Association

1317 Butterfield Road San Anselmo, CA 94960 PRSRT STD

U.S. POSTAGE PAID

San Anselmo, CA

Permit #21

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

FEBRUARY 2018 NOW ONLINE: Get info about the Sleepy Hollow Homes Association at www.shha.org.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS

SHHA BOARD MEETING Thurs., 3/1, 7:00 p.m., Clubhouse

SAN DOMENICO SCHOOL INVITES YOU TO...
Sun., March 11, Virtuoso Program • Winter Orchestra Concert

Theatre in the Hollow: Middle School Musical

"The Sound of Music" March 22, 7pm | March 23, 7pm | March 24, 7pm |

March 25, 2pm. Tickets: www.sandomenico.org/SOM

MOVIE NIGHT FOR KIDS

Saturday, March 10, 5:30-8:00 p.m., Clubhouse, "Coco"

FIRE PREVENTION CLASSES
SHHA Community Center • Wed., March 28, 6-8:00 p.m.
Sat., April 7, 10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.; Wed., April 18, 6-8:00 p.m.

SLEEPY HOLLOW PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH Info, Mexico Mission Homebuilding Trip Kick-off BBQ, Sunday, March 4, 5:00 p.m. • Coming Soon: Elder Scam Presentation

TENNIS DOUBLES TOURNAMENTS

• Spring Mixed Doubles: May 26 • Men's Doubles: Aug. 25

• Fall Mixed Doubles: Oct. 20

SLEEPY HOLLOW SWIM TEAM CLUBHOUSE CLEAN-UP
March 13, Last day for swim team refunds!
Sunday, March 25, 9 a.m.-12 p.m. Swim team families volunteer to clean up grounds, bathrooms, snack shack, etc.
First Home swim meet is May 5.

YOU ARE INVITED

San Domenico school invites you to join us for a community building inquiry on Traffic and Safety in our Sleepy Hollow neighborhood.

Thursday, March 15 | 8:30 - 9:45 a.m.

Monday, March 19 | 3:30 - 4:45 p.m.

Wednesday, March 21 | 6:30-7:45 p.m.

RSVP at

www.sandomenico.org/community2018

